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Key Points 
 The tests are voluntary – you can opt-in or opt-out and you can 

change your mind at any time. We are asking all staff members to 

let us know if they are opting in or opting out by filling out our 

online form here by Monday 25th January at noon - 

www.stmarksprimary.net/result 

 It's a swab to the throat and nose (one nostril). Thrown away in the 

normal bins at home. 

 Don’t eat or drink 30mins before the test. 

 Tests are done at home, administered by yourself, and results must 

be read at 30 minutes, not before or after. 

 You'll get given a pack of tests to take home. 

 Tests are done twice a week – Monday PM and Thursday PM, by 

7:30pm. 

 You must submit all results on the two forms found here 

o www.stmarksprimary.net/result 

 Postive Tests will mean you need to book a PCR Test and your 

Bubble will close immediately until the PCR result is known. 

 Positive Tests must be reported to SLT by Teams immediately. 

www.stmarksprimary.net/result 

www.stmarksprimary.net/result
www.stmarksprimary.net/result
file://///drift-srv1/OfficeShare/CO-VID%20resources%20and%20guidance/LFD%20Testing/www.stmarksprimary.net/result
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Information about the tests 

There are two types of COVID-19 tests: 

LFD Test  

(Lateral Flow Device) 

PCR Test  

(Polymerase Chain Reaction) 

  

 

The Government has announced that from Monday 25th January 

2021 all primary school staff are being asked to opt-in to twice-

weekly LFD tests in order to try and manage the COVID-19 

infection rates. Approximately 1 in 3 individuals are asymptomatic 

when they contract COVID-19 and it is believed that the use of 

regular LFD tests amongst staff will help to identify those who may 

be positive for COVID-19 and are still infectious yet are 

asymptomatic. We are still waiting for official guidance to be 

released but the following information is based on two webinars 

we have attended this week and the slides that have been released 

alongside these. 

 

Opting in/out 

Involvement within the LFD bi-weekly testing is optional and is 

open to all staff members regardless of your role. It will require 

staff members to pick up a test or tests as soon as possible but by 

the end of the day on Wednesday 27th January (we are just waiting 

for them to arrive). We will ensure that the next batch of LFD tests 
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will be made available as soon as possible so you will always have 

the correct amount of tests for each week. As you are aware, 

Charles has already sent you an opting in or opting out form. We 

are asking all staff members to let us know if they are opting 

in or opting out. Please do so by filling out our online form by 

Monday 25th January at noon.  

 

Kit Contents 

Your kit should 

contain the 

following items:  

 

Instructions 

Full instructions on how to administer 

the LFD tests are given alongside your 

test kit. Inside your testing kit is an old 

set of instructions which should not be 

used. Please recycle the old instructions 

and follow the new set of instructions. 

Each test takes approximately 5 minutes to administer and 30 

minutes for a result to show. Please read the instructions carefully. 

Staff are required to take their LFD test at home after school on a 

Monday and a Thursday, before 7:30pm. The rationale for the 

Monday and Thursday evening is this will allow enough time to let 

parents and staff know if a bubble needs to close. 

https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=lA12Tu1PeUmjaSdaN1tmRV-qVN3MJp1JilSKf9ofPTJUN1JSRjRNWFlaMUFKM0VLQVhITFE4V1VPUS4u
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Results 

 

 

 

 

      

 

You must update the government portal each time you take the 

test which is similar to the system used to update your car tax. 

You will need the Test ID number which can be found 

underneath. School cannot view the results on the portal so you 

will also need to inform school of your result 

www.stmarksprimary.net/result. You must also let us know if you 

have been unable to take your test for any reason. You can 

dispose of your test in the waste bag provided in your normal 

household waste. 

If the LFD test shows negative 

If the LFD test is negative, complete the two forms above and you 

can come in to school as normal. 

If the LFD test shows positive 

1) Stay calm! A positive LFD test may not necessarily mean you are 

positive for COVID-19. You must complete the two forms above 

and use your COVID Results Team Channel to let SLT know.  

2) You and your household must begin your self-isolation and 

arrange a PCR test at a drive-in centre (preferred) or via a home 

testing kit (organised online) or issued by school. Drive in 

centres have the quickest turn around for results so is the 

https://www.gov.uk/report-covid19-result
file://///drift-srv1/OfficeShare/CO-VID%20resources%20and%20guidance/LFD%20Testing/www.stmarksprimary.net/result
https://self-referral.test-for-coronavirus.service.gov.uk/antigen/essential-worker
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preferred option – you must inform us if you are not going to a 

drive-in centre. 

3) Please see below for how to book this: 
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If the LFD test has one ‘void’ 

You must use one of the other test kits to repeat the test 

immediately. If the test works the second time round, please follow 

the instructions above for either a positive/negative test result. You 

must also still update the online portal and complete the school 

result form at www.stmarksprimary.net/result to inform us of a void 

test. It is important you do this as we may need to report faulty 

tests to the DFE. 

 

If the LFD test shows two ‘voids’ 

This is very uncommon. In the event of two voids, you will need to 

organise a PCR test. This is treated the same as receiving a 

POSITIVE result so please see step 1-3 of the positive test steps.  

Again, you and your household must begin your self-isolation. 

 

For those opting in 

We will let you know when each bubble can pick up your testing 

kit as soon as possible, and where from. If you are unable to pick 

up your kit, it will be kept in the main office for when you are next 

in. The kits will be labelled by your USN (unique staff number) and 

surname. It is essential that you pick up your test and the new set 

of instructions. You will also need to sign for your tests; in order to 

reduce the risk of transmission, please bring your own pen. Please 

remember to socially distance whilst waiting to collect your testing 

kit.  

https://www.gov.uk/report-covid19-result
www.stmarksprimary.net/result
https://self-referral.test-for-coronavirus.service.gov.uk/antigen/essential-worker
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FAQs 

Should I use the LFD test if I have started to develop COVID-

19 symptoms? 

No, the LFD test should only be used if you are asymptomatic. If 

you have developed COVID-19 symptoms, you must self-isolate 

immediately, let us know and organise a PCR test.  

Should staff members continue testing if they have already 

contracted COVID-19 or if they have received the vaccine? 

If you have been vaccinated, then yes, please continue to take the 

test for now. 

If you have already had Covid, you do not need to have the test 

until 90 days after you tested positive. 

Can I give one of the LFD tests to another household member? 

No, the LFD tests must only be used by the named staff member. 

Other household members should access PCR tests in the normal 

way if they are symptomatic.  

Does a negative test result mean I can stop my isolation period 

early if I previously tested positive and it hasn’t been ten full 

days? 

No, government self-isolation advice should be followed at all 

times. This test does not remove the need to self-isolate. 

Do the tests need to be stored in certain conditions? 

Tests can be stored in normal household conditions (between 2°C 

and 30°C). They do not need refrigeration but should be kept out 

https://self-referral.test-for-coronavirus.service.gov.uk/antigen/essential-worker


Page 12 of 12 
 

of direct sunlight and not be exposed to heat. When using they 

should be at room temperature. 

Questions 

If you have any specific questions, please come and speak to us! 

We are happy to help  

 

Privacy Notice & Further Information 

Although the DFE would like us to begin this as soon as we can, we 

are still awaiting further information including answers to specific 

questions such as “Does the entire bubble need to isolate when a 

positive LFD test result is shown and the staff member is awaiting a 

PCR test?” and “How is my data stored?”. The purpose of this draft 

guide/booklet is to give you some time to think about whether you 

are likely to opt in/out before Monday.  


